
Question on Notice 
No. 925 

Asked on Tuesday, 21 August 2018 

 

MR M HART ASKED MINISTER FOR HOUSING AND PUBLIC WORKS; MINISTER 
FOR DIGITAL TECHNOLOGY; MINISTER FOR SPORT (HON M DE BRENNI)    
 
With reference to the Queensland Building and Construction Commission— 

Will the Minister advise (a) the process for confirming new appointments to the Board 

and if these appointments are required to be Gazetted, (b) whether there have been 

any appointments to the Board since 2 December 2016 to present and (c) if there have 

been new appointments to the Board, why are these not shown on the website at 

http://www.qbcc.qld.gov.au/about-us/qbc-board?  

ANSWER 

(a) In accordance with section 12 of the Queensland Building and Construction 
Commission Act 1991, members are appointed by the Governor in Council. There 
is no requirement under the Act for appointments to be gazetted. 
 

(b) Yes, there have been appointments to the Board since 2 December 2016. 
 

(c) The Queensland Register of Appointees publishes information about all 
appointees to Queensland Government bodies, including boards. Recent 
appointments to the Queensland Building and Construction Board were approved 
by the Governor in Council on 19 July 2018 and were placed on the Register shortly 
thereafter, on 24 July 2018, in accordance with standard processes. 

It is the practice of the Queensland Building and Construction Commission (QBCC) 
that induction of new Board appointees is completed prior to updating their website. 
Induction was completed on 20 August 2018 and the QBCC website 
(http://www.qbcc.qld.gov.au/about-us/qbc-board) updated on 22 August 2018. 

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.qbcc.qld.gov.au%2fabout-us%2fqbc-board&c=E,1,CmYQsvfFQbKFcAOBqDZr7TpFc2AFaT4KA-o21VU7tuhYCKapHFSCTLvb4XJMe90JYmu_uQe1Rin9tSKmRIxyf3HAmQX56e6XVDQyUbU0iBTLs6ovohr8&typo=1

